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203/385-2000

Mr. David McKeegan
Solid Waste Unit
Connecticut Dept. of Environmental Protection
State Office Building
Hartford, CT 06106

Re: Use of Non-Hazardous Contaminated Soil

Dear Mr. McKeegan:

We have an estimated 16,000 cubic yards of soil contaminated
with low levels of total petroleum hydrocarbons (TPH) from site
remediation at Building #65. The DEP Hazardous Waste Section
has concurred with our determination that this material is no
hazardous.

Attached are copies of soil analyses and a sieve test on the
soil. Our concern at this time is disposal of the soil
containing only TPH - with no detectable VOC's and no RCRA
hazardous materials.

We understand from discussions our own personnel and our
consultants have had with you that use of this oil-contaminated
material on our own site is within the jurisdiction of your
branch of the DEP, however, disposal off site in state does
require your approval. We further understand that you are
working in concert with others in assuring that other branches
of the DEP, as appropriate, also concur.

Would you please provide us with a determination of off-site
uses for such fraction of this soil which is in excess of the
quantity we are able to use by our preferred option of using as
much on site as possible.
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